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Opening of the Chapter of the SMM Province of Indonesia 
 

MALANG, Indonesia - 2023 is important year for the SMM Province of Indonesia because in 

this year we take the first stage of the Provincial Chapter that determines the direction of our 

journey. The Chapter meeting has started on Tuesday, January 10 and will continue to January 13, 

2023 at the Hermanas Carmelitas Malang Prayer House owned by the H. Carm Sisters. 

 

The Chapter participants are selected from every entity/region, formation, and provincial council 

member. Father Antonius TENSI, SMM as Province, Father Arnoldus SUHARDI SMM as 

delegate of  General Council, Father Melkior JELALU SMM as Provincial Secretary, Father 

Rofinus JEWARUT SMM as Provincial Bursar, Father Kristian Jumi NGAMPU, SMM as 

member of the Provincial Council, Father Gregorius PASI SMM as member of the Council 

Province, Father Yohanes SUMADI SMM as a member of the Provincial Council, Father Yosef 

JEHARA, SMM as a member of the Provincial Council, Father Yosef DWI WATUN SMM 

representing the formation community, Father Marselinus LOBI, SMM,  Father Heredi 

SUHARTONO SMM representing the formation community, Father Rafael Servian LEPEN, 

SMM as a representative from the West Kalimantan region, Brother Nikolaus NARIMO SMM as 

a representative from the West Kalimantan region, Father Yakobus RUA BAI SMM as a 

representative from the West Kalimantan region, Father Stefanus SELI SMM as a representative 

from the West Kalimantan region, Father Furmensius ANDI SMM as a representative from the 

Central Kalimantan region, Father Cosmas Ambo PATAN, SMM as the representative of the 



Flores region, Father Kasimirus JUMAT, SMM as the representative of the Flores region, Father 

Herman Joseph Nuwa NUPA, SMM as the representative of the Flores region. 

 

To expedite the Provincial Chapter, a committee was created that led by Father Kristian, SMM 

and assisted by Father Melkior JELALU, SMM, Father Rofinus JEWARUT, SMM and Father 

Albertus ARIF, SMM. 

 

The Chapter began with the Eucharistic celebration led by the Father Provincial accompanied by 

the Provincial Secretary, Father Melchior. In his homily, Father Anton stressed that the teaching 

power of Jesus was different from the scribes.  

“His teaching has an authority that inspires people to know God. This is also important for our 

preaching. To what extent does our preaching really have an impact on the people and our own 

lives? Therefore, we must evaluate our preaching: What is the impact on the people who listen to 

our sermons, and do we also live up to the message we preach!” 

 

Furthermore, the Provincial Father expressed his gratitude to Father Ignatius BUDIONO, O. Carm 

who is the facilitator for the Provincial Chapter. And Then, Father Provincial welcomed all the 

participants and introduced all the Chapter participants. Father Budiono has also facilitated a 

recollection with the theme "Faithfulness in monastic life."  

 

Thus, we convey the activities of the first day of the Chapter of SMM Province of Indonesia. 

 

 

Fr. Albertus ARIS, SMM 


